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Year 2005 has been another busy, eventful
and fruitful year for the Asian Pacific
Branch. During the year APB had taken part
in numerous talks, visits, housing forums
and conferences and received delegations
from various cities of China and overseas.
These activities have activated the flow of
knowledge and experiences between
members and our counterparts thus
facilitating the enhancement of standards

in our professional practice.

During the year APB has assisted CIH
Headquarters in revalidating the City
University’s Master Programme in Housing
Studies. In addition, for the first time in
CIH’s history, with the assistance of APB,
CIH had successfully accredited a degree
programme in housing management
organized by the Wuhan University in
China. This achievement, however small,
represents a great leap forward in our
cooperation with tertiary institutions in
China to preach the gospel of professional
housing management. This will also pave
the way for CIH to nurture its membership

base in our motherland.

To uphold and to enhance the professional
knowledge of members, APB had decided
to re-launch the CPD scheme in Hong
Kong in early 2006. Initially, the Scheme

will be on a voluntary basis.

After two decades of cultivation of
relationship with the Chinese housing
officials and executives with various property
management associations and with the
accession of China to WTO, your Executive
Committee had decided that it is the
opportune time for the Institute to

pursue a much more vigorous expansion
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programme in China. As a result, the APB
has been successful in obtaining the
approval of the Headquarters to its
proposal on ‘Membership Drive in China’.
The proposal involves the recruitment of
a full time Professional Development
Manager responsible for promoting the
professionalism of the Institute and
development of training and membership
potential in China. The approval of this
proposal is a true landmark in APB's
history and reflects the importance and

contribution of APB to the Institute.

The property management industry of
Hong Kong is in its mature stage of
development as exemplified by a highly
competitive, low profit and volatile market.
Whilst the government has placed great
importance on the rehabilitation of old
buildings to improve the environmental well

being of the residents and rely on the property

management professionals to push forward the initiatives,
it is still reluctant to accord a proper professional status
to the industry and its practitioners through a licensing
mechanism. The industry is fighting an uphill battle to
win the recognition it deserves and we need your full

support in this cause.

In concluding my report, | wish to take this opportunity
to thank all the officers and members of the Executive
Committee for their dedication and relentless contribution
towards the causes of APB and the friendly advice and

support from other professional bodies and institutions.

Ricky Yuen

Chairman

Asian Pacific Branch
Chartered Institute of Housing
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